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PASTORôS PONDERINGS: The Spirit Sends ...  

       When was the last time you were sent, intentionally sent, by someone, to work for or             

accomplish an important objective? Chances are you have been sent out recently to accomplish some-

thing important. Perhaps you were sent to the grocery story to get eggs and milk; or sent to the pharmacy 

to retrieve a prescription. Regardless, you probably had a clear objective. 

       In this season of Pentecost we are reminded of our sending into the world as disciples of     

Jesus Christ! You are sent out as one who proclaims the good news of the crucified and risen Son of God! 

As the Easter season wraps up, we celebrate Ascension Day, and then move on to Pentecost and the 

season that follows it. The Holy Spirit, the third person of the Triune God, comes into this kingdom to   

continue the work of God the Father and God the Son -- reaching out to the world to reconcile the world, 

and reaching into the hearts and minds of Godôs people. Therefore, as people of God, we both receive the 

sending of the Holy Spirit (including but not limited to the waters of Baptism and the wine and wheat of 

Holy Communion), and we are sent out by that same Holy Spirit to love and serve our neighbors.  

      While it can be challenging to talk about the Holy Spirit, we are given a guide in scripture, and 

we are given some insight through the writing of Martin Luther. In the Apostlesô Creed we confessé ñI  

believe in the Holy Spirit, the holy catholic church, the communion of saints, the forgiveness of sins, the    

resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting.ò (Apostlesô Creed, Third Article). In his writing of the 

Small Catechism, Luther frames what this means for us as Godôs people. 

ñé the Holy Spirit has called me through the gospel, enlightened me with his gifts,                

made me holy and kept me in the true faithé abundantly forgives all sinsé will raise       

me and all the dead and will give to me and all believers in Christ eternal life.ò                    

-  Small Catechism, Apostlesô Creed, Third Article  

      This reality, created and freely given by God, impacts your life: past, present and future. As      

a follower of Jesus Christ, and an active participant in the ministry at Epiphany, how do you articulate    

the work of the Holy Spirit? Do you feel equipped to engage in the discernment of Godôs action, and    

subsequently, articulating that work to fellow human beings? Our rich Lutheran heritage lends itself to 

freely talking about the Holy Spirit, but our cultural norms tend to get stuck in the ñobservable, provable, 

and seeableò aspects of life. This is why we need to be diligent and dedicated to discerning the work of 

the  Holy Spirit, and sharing Godôs revelation with others. 

    During June our congregation will be busy. We gather for Global Mission Sunday (June 2), 

where we will hear the Word proclaimed by Pastor Kirsten Laderach. We will engage in conversation 

about the work of the Holy Spirit through the ELCA, particularly on the island of Madagascar. From June 6 

through June 8, ELCA Lutherans from the Central/Southern Illinois Synod will gather for worship, fellow-

ship, discernment, and decision-making for the ministry in our geographic area. We will engage in spiritual 
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work, and then be sent back to our particular faith communities to share what we have experienced, and work 

to strengthen and broaden ministry in our local contexts.  On June 9 we will gather for worship in the morning 

for our Pentecost worship service, and again in the evening for our Jazz Vespers Pentecost       service. On 

June 13, the ñold councilò and the ñnew councilò will gather for a meeting, transitioning power from what is 

now, to what will soon be. We will trust the Holy Spirit to guide us in shaping the leadership of this church and 

how each personôs gifts and skills will be engaged for ministry. From June 17- June 21, we will gather for 

Vacation Bible School, trusting that the Spirit will open our hearts and minds to experience God in new 

ways. These gatherings offer us glimpses of God at work in the communal nature of our faith community.  

 It is up to you, colleagues in the Christian witness, to listen, learn, and share the work of God in your 

life. I hope you will share with me the ways you have discerned and articulated the work of the Holy Spirit in 

your own life. 

 As you go out into the world to love and serve in the name of Jesus, carry the fifth verse of hymn #401,  

Gracious Spirit, Heed Our Pleading with you.  

ñKeep us fervent in our witness, unswayed by earthôs allure.  

 Ever grant us zealous fitness, which you alone assure.ò  

Blessed Pentecost! 

Soli Deo Gloria, 
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News From the Stewardship CommitteeNews From the Stewardship Committee  

      In the rush to finish business before the Illinois legislature adjourned 

at the end of May, the bill to put a tax on plastic bags (e.g. those you  

receive at Walmart or the grocery store) was dropped. According to one 

legislator, it was dropped because it wouldnôt have generated enough 

revenue. 

   This is an example of why we need to work on educating our 

representatives so that they can understand that this was not intended 

solely as a revenue producer. Rather, it was an attempt to lessen the 

reliance on single-use plastic bags, to cut down on litter and landfill  

problems and to encourage more responsible alternatives. 

   The Stewardship Committee encourages you to contact your legislators about this and other issues   im-

portant to our environment. In addition, we trust that you as an individual will work to find ways to reduce  your 

personal use of plastic in a variety of formats as we strive to care for Godôs creation. 

Roland Person, on behalf of the Committee 

The Terry family would like to invite everyone to share in our celebration     
of Al and Janeôs 50th wedding anniversary during fellowship time on      
June 9.  Please come for a piece of cake and share some happy memories! 
 
We hope to see you there!  

Anne, Kent, Leslie, Eli, Olivia, & Addie Terry 



      

          Our third Jazz Vespers service will be held on Sunday evening, June 9 at 5:00 p.m.  With the jazz music    

of the New Arts Jazztet we will sing evening prayer the second Sunday of each month. Mark your calendars for    

June 9 as our alternative worship offering is expanded with Jazz Vespers. This a different format from Sunday morn-

ing worship. Come and bring some friends with you. We think é and hope ... and pray that you will enjoy it. 

         If you are on social media, please share! If you have access to a bulletin board/public posting place, get a flyer 

from the church office and post it!  

        Thanks to Philip Brown for his work in coordinating the musicians and working through the worship planning! 

Itôs a great opportunity to sing, pray, and gather on Sunday evenings.              
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My Last Newsletter Report 
 The May council meeting was relatively uneventful. It took place a few days after the    

congregational meeting so there was not a lot to do. Next month the new council takes effect, 

and there will be some information for you all at that time. 

 That means this is as good a place and time as any to say ñgoodbye.ò 

 I assume that most of you know by now that my family and I are about to leave. I was 

offered and accepted a tenure-track Associate Professor position at Cameron University in 

Lawton, Oklahoma. Iôm going to be a professor of Political Science just like I wanted when we 

moved to Illinois five years ago. The cherry on top is that the position is only 90 minutes from 

my parents and another hour beyond that to Mirandaôs mother. It is a great blessing, and given 

the academic job market, there is no way that we could turn it down. 

 The sad part is that we are about to leave very soon. Our last Sunday will be June 23rd 

and we will be leaving for good on the 30th. 

 I cannot easily express what Epiphany means to me.   

Miranda and I brought our children from a church experience that 

was fairly negative. The people in the congregation were nice but 

the leadership was challenging to work with. I would have been 

satisfied with Epiphany if our time here had merely been ñfine.ò 

But It has been so much better than that. 

 Epiphany Lutheran has been a great place for us. We have made relationships that I hope survive across 

state lines. Epiphany allowed Miranda and me to not only serve our church but to have a say in how it was run. 

Most churches will do the former but only the special ones would allow us to do the latter. 

 At Epiphany I grew as a Christian. I grew because of the opportunities to serve this congregation. I grew 

because, even during my term as President, I always knew that there were people around to help. The wealth of 

people who have served in some capacity during my time here is absolutely staggering. Epiphany is, without a 

doubt, the healthiest congregation I have ever attended. You all have a wonderful thing here. I hope that you know 

how special it is, and how much I will miss it. Thank you all for allowing me to serve as President. I did my absolute 

best to leave the Council in as good a place as I was 

capable. I hope all of you will work with the next  

President in the same manner as you worked with 

me. You made me a better Christian than I was when 

I got here. I hope that my family did the same for 

Epiphany. Well... I know Miranda did. I just hope that 

the kids and I didnôt erase all the goodwill she        

accrued. 

 We wish that we could take you all with us but, 

unfortunately, you will not all fit in the truck. Thank 

you for letting me serve the congregation as Presi-

dent this past year. It was an honor to be able to do 

what I could to keep the business of Epiphany moving 

along. You will be in our thoughts and prayers as the 

Searcys move on to our next chapter. 

 

David Searcy 

Council 

President 

The Searcy Family -  ñonce upon a timeò   

Photo taken on September 25, 2016. 

 


